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ZONAL MEETING OF SEA, W.B., SILIGURI ZONE ON 18/01/2021 AT PWD BUNGALOW, SHAKTIGARH 

 

 Members of the State Engineers Association, Siliguri Zone gathered today at PWD Bungalow, Shaktigarh 

to hold their 1st Zonal Meeting of  this  year, 2021. Er Arup Kumar Paul, A.Z.S. greeted the attendees & 

requested Er Manoj Kr. Thakur to preside over the meeting which the house supported unanimously.  

The meeting began by reading out all the agendas for discussion. 

 

Er Chanchal Guha briefly discussed the present status of restructuring of PWD. The house unanimously 

agreed that we must focus on to materialize the restructuring process.  

 

Er Arup Kumar Paul suggested that a separate segment on the different legal aspects related to our 

works should be included in our Journal. Er Manoj Kr. Thakur added that this kind of publications should 

be published in regular manner.  

 

Er Sourave Sen  informed the house that many Officers of our paralal services like WBCS,WBA&AS etc 

enjoying GP-10,000, but in our service there is only one post for the same GP(i.e. scale no 24 in new pay 

matrix). He suggested that we should demand scale no 24 for the post of Chief Engineer and above. 

 

Er Manoj Kr. Thakur suggested that we must prepare & circulate a small Handbook to the newly 

inducted Engineer Officers for their better understanding of the work process, rules, regulations etc.  

 

Er Arup Kumar Paul proposed to conduct some Technical Tour within various work sites of PWD/I&WD, 

Siliguri, to share knowledge & technical expertise of our members of this Zone. The house has 

unanimously supported this idea and proceeding towards organizing its very first Technical Tour on 

30/01/2021.  

 

Er Kunal Das informed the house that until and unless our Central Committee meets Chief Electoral 

Officer,West Bengal, in person and places demand to follow relevant existing guidelines on assignment 

of election duty to our Engineer Officers, we will be suffering from assignment of inappropriate election 

duties. The house unanimously agreed to draw attention of our Central Committee to do the needful.  

 

The house condemned the current trend of re-employment in PWD/I&WD and subsequently agreed to 

go for any extent to stop this. 
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Er Yuvraj Singh stressed upon the fact we must raise the issue of restructuring of I&WD.  

 

Er Manoj Kumar informed the house that rates for Hired Vehicle in PWD is very low and unfitting at this 

present scenario. He suggested that we must bring this issue to the Department’s notice immediately. 

The house unanimously supported this. 

 

Er Sumit Sarkar informed that updating Gradation list in the I&WD is pending for a long time. We must 

bring this issue to the Department’s notice.  

 

Er Mohit Kumar Hansda stressed upon the fact that we have to update the Zonal Members list & must 

introduce a structured frame work to update/modify the members list, conveniently.  

 

Er Chanchal Guha urged the house to meet very frequently to enhance and build proper cohesion 

amongst all members.  

 

Since there was no other issues to discuss, Er Manoj Kr. Thakur ended the meeting with wishes & 

thanks.  
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